Provincetown Select Board Joint Meeting Wednesday, May 29, 2019 Truro Community Center

Truro Selectmen Present: Chair Janet Worthington; Susan Areson, Kristen Reed, Robert

Weinstein

Regrets: Maureen Burgess

Provincetown Select Board Present: Chair Cheryl Andrews; Robert Anthony, John T. Golden,

Louise A. Venden Regrets: Lise King

Present: Truro Town Manager Rae Ann Palmer; Provincetown Interim Town Manager David Gardner; Truro Assistant Town Manager Kelly Sullivan-Clark; Truro DPW Director Jarrod Cabral; Water Superintendent Cody Salisbury; Provincetown Director of Public Works Richard

Waldo; Provincetown Recording Secretary Elizabeth Paine

Truro Chair Janet Worthington and Provincetown Chair Cheryl Andrews opened the meeting at 5:06 p.m.

Provincetown Water System

Cody Salisbury, Provincetown Water Superintendent, presented an overview of the Provincetown Water System, highlighting: well locations, accomplishments of past year, performance models, storage tanks, fire flow, ISO pressure requirements for the Truro Elementary School, pumping stations, monitoring or observation wells, the North Union Field well site, testing for water quality for sodium and chloride, salt water up-coning, inorganic sampling every three years, the Winslow St. storage tank maintenance, replacement services in Provincetown, water withdrawals in 2018, unaccounted-for-water, peak usage levels, water audits, the leak detection program, financials for the Water Department, water user rates, upcoming projects, and a MassDEP award.

Questions and discussion followed the PowerPoint presentation. The impact of new breweries in Provincetown is predicted to be negligible, according to Cheryl Andrews and Mr. Salisbury. The Shankpainter Rd. water main replacement has not been coordinated with a road project planned for the street. Provincetown DPW Director Richard Waldo said the water replacement is planned first. Members from both Select Boards commended Cody Salisbury and Richard Waldo for the attention and planning they devote to the water system.

ADJOURNMENT

Sue Areson moved to adjourn. Robert Weinstein seconded, and the motion carried 5-0. The meeting was adjourned at 5:54p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Muy Rogers, Secretary

Janet Worthington, Chair

Maureen Burgess, Vice-chair

Absent

Susan Areson

Kristen Reed, Clerk

Robert Weinstein

Public Records Material of 5/29/19

- 1. 2018 Annual Drinking Water Quality Report for Provincetown Water Dept.
- 2. Provincetown DPW Water System Update of 5/29/19
- 3. PowerPoint slide presentation of 5/29/19

